The Leveraging Educational Assistance Partnership (LEAP) program provides federal matching funds to states that provide need-based grants to economically disadvantaged students.  Funding for this program has remained level at around $64-65 million for a few years.  If one looks at the program as simply a line item in a budget, it might seem easy to cut, a small program, and some may think it is duplicative of other federal programs, such as the Pell Grant program.

Recently, however, I had an experience which led me to quite the opposite conclusion.  In 2009, I decided to provide a scholarship for students in the rural small town in Kentucky where my father was born and raised.  I reached out to the pastor of the church my father attended and asked him to make students aware of the program and collect applications.  Having worked in the student aid community for the most of the last three decades, and having received grant, scholarship, and loan aid as well, I wanted to make sure the scholarship was going to a student with financial need.  I asked that any applicant provide a copy of their aid award letter from their college for need verification.

What stood out to me was that each of the applicants was receiving a Pell grant, a LEAP grant, and a maximum Stafford loan (i.e., they were getting every bit of grant and low cost loan aid available to them).  That moment was when the light bulb lit up: if LEAP funding is cut, these students have already maxed out their financial aid options and will likely be unable to fill the gap in their budgets that would result from a LEAP (or Pell) cut.  None of them would qualify for a private loan and their family budgets (most LEAP recipients’ family incomes are under $20,000) are unlikely to have a spare couple of thousand dollars to cover a cut in grant aid.

Cutting LEAP and Pell will rip the ladder to graduation out from underneath hundreds of thousands, if not millions, of students, right at the time many of these rising sophomores, juniors, and seniors are gearing up to fill the high need jobs that America needs to remain competitive in the next decade.

And from what I’ve read about the applicants for my scholarship, Kentucky will have (at least) one less nurse and one less teacher.
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